February 18, 2003

Council Chambers

The Yacolt Town Council met in regular session on February 18, 2003, at 7:00 p.m.  The call to order by Mayor Robertson was followed by the flag salute.  Councilmembers present were Case, Smith, and Messer.  Councilmembers Tindall-Ellis and Mason were absent.  There were visitors present.


There was a motion by Case, seconded by Smith to approve the minutes of the February 3, 2003 meeting.  Motion Carried.


There was no citizen communication.


Old Business:

There was a discussion on spring clean up.  Spring clean up is scheduled for Saturday, April 12, 2003 from 7:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  The drop site will be the railroad association parking lot.  Clark County will be having their hazardous material collection in the school parking lot in the afternoon.

New Business:


There was a building permit application presented for Tom Martin.  There was a discussion on the application.  There was a motion by Case, seconded by Messer to approve the installation of a pellet stove at 508 W. Christy Street provided that the project meets setback, placement and all other applicable zoning requirements and provided that Tom obtains the appropriate permits from Clark County and furnishes the Town with copies of the permits.  Motion Carried.


There was a discussion on the possibility of constructing a swimming pool in Yacolt.  Mayor Robertson will talk to Jim Graham in Woodland about their struggles in constructing a pool.  The Mayor will also talk to the Clark County Commissioners about the possibility of using the county’s property near the railroad tracks for a swimming pool site.  Patti Benge will provide Town Hall with the name and the phone number of the Health Department employee she spoke to about swimming pools so the Mayor can invite him to the next Town Council meeting.  There was a motion by Case, seconded by Messer to table the matter until the March 3, 2003 meeting.  Motion Carried.

Citizen Vonnie Scott was present to ask if more lighting could be installed in the Town Park.  There was a discussion on the matter.  The Council members are to drive by the Town Park at night to assess the lighting.  There was a motion by Smith, seconded by Case to table the matter until the March 3, 2003 meeting.  Motion Carried.


There was a motion by Smith, seconded by Messer to accept the January, 2003 Treasurer’s Report as presented.  Motion Carried.

Mayor Robertson informed the Council there are several trees along East Yacolt Road and North Cedar Avenue that will need to be removed before the construction phase of our infrastructure projects can begin.  The Mayor also reminded the Council that the office equipment at Town Hall is not for public use.    


There was a motion by Case, seconded by Smith to approve warrants #8692 through #8704 as follows:  Current Expense - $5,114.85; Fire Department - $581.22; Parks Department - $50.30; City Street - $5,712.48; Cemetery - $7.43; and Stormwater - $5.00.  Motion Carried.


Mayor Robertson declared the meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.
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